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I refer to your email of 22 July 2023: 

 

 

 

I am writing for your assistance with the provision of some information as part of a story I 

am working on. 

 

As you may be aware Samoa suffered terribly, when the measles epidemic breached its 

borders, by a visitor from New Zealand in 2019, resulting in 80+ deaths and affecting the 

country in various economic ways. 

 

And thanks to the quick thinking of the international community from as far away as 

London and Paris, to our local pacific nations Australia and New Zealand. 

 

Commissioner, would you be able to confirm what quantum of funds or aid, did the New 

Zealand Government contribute to Samoa for this medical emergency.? 

 

I understand New Zealand contributed much human and medical resources, in the 

aftermath of this tragedy. 

 

But if you could provide some information on monetary aid by New Zealand, as I am 

putting together a statistical report on international aid and donations for this island 

nation. 

 

Alternatively if you could direct me to the appropriate personnel or contact at NZ MFAT I 

would be sincerely grateful. 

 

On 2 August 2023, your request was acknowledged and you were advised that we would be 

responding to your request for the following, under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA): 

 

Would you be able to confirm what quantum of funds or aid, did the New Zealand 

Government contribute to Samoa for this medical emergency? 

 

A deployment summary breaking down the total quantum of funds/aid provided, and what it 

was spent on, is attached as Appendix One.  
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Please note that it is our policy to proactively release our responses to official information 

requests where possible. Therefore, our response to your request (with your personal information 

removed) may be published on the Ministry website: Official Information Act responses | New 

Zealand Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Trade (mfat.govt.nz) 

 

If you have any questions about this decision, you can contact us by email at: 

DM-ESD@mfat.govt.nz. You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the 

Ombudsman of this decision by contacting www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 

0800 802 602. 

 

Nāku noa, nā 

 

 
 

Sarah Corbett 

for Secretary of Foreign Affairs and Trade 

 

  








